
Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors 
Work Session Meeting 

January 20, 2016 
7:00p.m. 

 
The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held their Work Session on 
Wednesday, January 20, 2016 at the Municipal Building, 783 S. Geyers Church Road, 
Middletown, Pennsylvania, beginning at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Present: Bart Shellenhamer, Chairman 
  Ron Kopp, Vice Chairman 
  Anna Dale, Member 
  Mike Geyer, Member  
  Mel Hershey, Member 
  Steve Letavic, Manager 
  Mike Johnson, Golf Course Manager 
  Sam Risteff, Golf Course Superintendent 
  Mark Stewart, Solicitor 
     
 
Salute the Flag 
 
REGULAR MEETING: 

 
Citizen’s Input – None 
 
Approval of Minutes – January 4, 2016 
Mr. Kopp motioned to approve the minutes as presented.  Mr. Geyer seconded.  Motion 
approved. 
 
Golf Course Design Review 
David Spaulding, Deputy Engineer of Harrisburg International Airport presented their 
vision for the harvest of trees to remove them from the 40% glide slope of airplanes and 
for the restoration of the golf course.  Kelly Duran, Golf Course Designer, presented his 
plans for the golf course restoration including plantings, additions of tees and bunkers 
and storm water controls.   Mike Johnson and Sam Risteff indicated that they believe 
the improvements will make Sunset Golf Course better than it currently is.  There was 
also discussion of additions to the irrigation system to aid in the watering of the new 
plantings and that it will take approximately five years for the plantings to mature.   
 
The board asked questions relative to the design, impact on sales, legal protections for 
the township and irrigation. Mark Stewart will work with counsel from HIA relative to an 
acceptable agreement for golf course restoration and maintenance.   
 
After the board concluded discussion with the representatives of HIA a time schedule 
for the project was presented by David Spaulding. 
 
Mr. Kopp motioned to adjourn at 9:00pm, Mr. Geyer seconded.  Motion approved. 
 
 

 

 

 


